# 2023—2024 学年度上学期高三年级七调考试

本试卷 8 页,总分 150 分,考试时间120 分钟。

# 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳 选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话 仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9.15.

答案是C。

1. Where does the conversation take place?

A. In a store.

B. In a hotel.

C. In a restaurant.

2. Who is probably available for the meeting tomorrow?

A. Sophie.

B. Peter.

C. James.

3. How much is lack's new jacket?

A. \$100.

B. \$130.

C. \$140.

4. Why does the woman have to change her flight?

A. Her father is ill.

B. Her flight has been canceled.

C. She suffers from a heart attack.

5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. A painting.

B. A photo.

C. An exhibition.

第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选 项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒;听完 后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍 听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Why will the man give up reading the book?

A. It's difficult.

B. It's boring.

C. He is too busy.

7. When will the man meet his friend?

A. On Friday.

B. On Saturday.

C. On Sunday.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. How much did the man pay for the summer course?

A. 185 dollars.

B. 243 dollars.

C. 270 dollars.

9. What did the man do last night?

A. He watched videos.

B. He had a tennis match.

C. He had fun at the party.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What are the speakers doing?

B. Doing shopping.

C. Watching TV.

11. What does the man like best?

A. Cheese.

A. Cooking.

B. Milk.

C. Ice cream.

12. When does the conversation take place?

A. At noon.

B. In the late afternoon.

C. In the morning.

高三七调・英语 第1页(共8页)

听第9段材料,同答第13至16题。

13. What day is it today?

A. Saturday.

B. Friday.

C. Thursday.

14. What kind of party will the girl attend?

A. A goodbye party.

B. A welcome party.

C. A birthday party.

班级

姓名

得分

15. Why does the man refuse the girl to drive his car?

A. She can take the subway.

B. She doesn't have a license.

C. She is not skilled enough to drive.

16. What gift will the girl bring for Jenny?

A. Some chocolate.

B. A wooden boat.

C. Some flowers.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. What TV channel is Jimmy Kimmel Live! on?

A. NBC.

C. ABC.

18. When did Immy Kimmel become especially famous?

A. After he hosted the Oscars.

B. After Donald Trump became president.

C. When he cried at his show for the first time.

19. On talk shows, what usually comes right after the opening speech?

A. An interview.

B. A musical performance.

C. A comedy performance.

20. What did Jimmy Kimmel do before hosting Jimmy Kimmel Live!?

A. He taught in a drama school.

B. He worked at a radio station.

C. He went to school in Los Angeles.

第二部分 阅读(共两节,满分50分)

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 37.5 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

Here are some activities you might be interested in.

#### Watermedia Showcase

Prize: \$2,500 first prize, \$1,250 second prize

Entry Fee: \$35 per entry

Requirements: Open to international artists 18 years of age and older

The Watermedia Showcase awards original art created primarily with water-based media on a surface created for water media. Judged by the editors of Watercolor Artist, all winners and honorable mentions will have their works featured in the magazine.

#### Jackson's Painting Prize

Prize: £6,000 first prize

Entry Fee: £5 per entry

Requirements: Open to international artists of all ages

Jackson's Painting Prize was created to reward excellence in two-dimensional(维度的) works of fine art. Both painting and drawing media are accepted and in addition to the main prize, there are also awards for best watercolor, and people's choice.

# The Lumen Prize for Digital Art

Prize: \$4,000 first prize, with a \$13,500 total prize fund

Entry Fee: \$40 for two works (\$32 for two works if submitted prior to March 24)

Requirements: Open to artists worldwide

This digital art competition is organized by Lumen Art Projects Ltd, a non-profit organization that's dedicated to providing new opportunities for digital artists around the

高三七调・英语 第2页(共8页)

新高考版

world. The contest guidelines are relatively loose—the only requirement is that the submitted artworks must somehow engage with technology.

#### Animago Award

Prize: £3,000 cash prize for Best Young Production

Entry Fee: Free

Requirements: Open to artists worldwide

For over 20 years the Animago Award competition has spotlighted talent in the fields of 3D animation(动画) and stills, visual effects, visualization, and design. Organized by the German magazine Digital Production, all winners are announced at the annual Animago conference in Munich, Germany.

- 21. What is special about Watermedia Showcase?
  - A. Artists needn't pay any to enter it.
  - B. Artists of first prize will win £6,000.
  - C. No artist younger than 18 is allowed.
  - D. It's organized by a non-profit organization.
- 22. Which of the following is held by a magazine in Germany?

A. Watermedia Showcase.

B. Jackson's Painting Prize.

C. The Lumen Prize for Digital Art.

D. Animago Award.

23. Where is this text probably taken from?

A. A travel brochure.

B. A contest guide.

C. A course plan.

D. An academic article.

Love can be a great motivator. For Daniel Kablutsiak, the love for his son was the push he needed to lose an incredible 79 pounds. The bets for his weight loss were high; if Kablutsiak could lose the extra pounds, he'd have the chance to give his son a more normal teenage life.

Slimming down meant that the father would be able to be an organ donor for 16-year-old Hunter, who was diagnosed(诊断) with stage-5 kidney(肾) disease in 2020. His son had been able to manage his life since the diagnosis, but he needed 10 daily pills. The effects "consumed his energy" compared to that of a normal teen. A new kidney would be lifechanging for Hunter. Daniel was a great donor candidate, but his weight was an issue. He needed to be under 200 pounds, but he weighed 274.

Determined to be a donor, Daniel took action. He began to focus on his diet and exercise. This included cutting back on sugar and walking at least three miles a day or exercising at the gym. "I was determined. I really love him, and I put my mind into it—'I'm going to do it,' and I went at it," he declared.

It took about 13 months to lose the weight needed for organ donation, but Daniel did it. He now weighed 195 pounds, and the transplant was scheduled for June 2023. The father wasn't nervous about the procedure: rather, he's excited for Hunter. "His spirit went up as well as his energy, and I can see the glow in his face like some kind of relief or something." Daniel said.

Daniel was determined to maintain his health since losing weight. While the donation was the motivator, there have been other benefits to his slimmed-down figure. Last winter, he played hockey with Hunter. It was something he couldn't do a year ago because of the pressure the extra weight was putting on his knee. Daniel hopes his story can be a motivating force for others who want to change their life but feel challenged to do so.

24. Why did Daniel Kablutsiak try to lose weight?

A. To start a new career.

B. To take some sports.

C. To keep a good figure.

D. To donate a kidney.

25. What did Daniel do to lose weight?

A. He took some medicine.

B. He ate more fruits.

C. He went on a diet and did sports.

D. He consumed more sugar.

26. What do we know about Daniel from the last paragraph?

A. He won a hockey competition last year.

B. He got additional benefits from losing weight.

C. He worried about his health after losing weight.

D. He was determined to maintain his previous weight.

27. What can we learn from the story?

A. While there is life there is hope.

- B. A good beginning makes a good ending.
- C. Nothing is too difficult if you set your mind to it.
- D. Pay what you owe, and you'll know what's your own.

Once you cross the over 50 mark, it's not a time to worry about getting older or put as much emphasis on career or how much you earn.

Mis a golden moment in which we can pause to reflect and take stock of the most important things in life; family, friends, a more relaxed lifestyle and social connectivity, Many say it's the best time of our life. Our children probably have their own homes and families, in which you are undoubtedly an important part. You may feel a little lost with all this undiscovered freedom. But the truth is, it's almost like going back to those teen years, with limitless potential for fun and enjoyment! With the world at your fingertips once again, it's an opportunity to live your life the way you want. Find out what you love doing and take pride in new hobbies, new passions and try new things you may not have previously had the chance to do. They all say life begins at 50, I couldn't agree more. As an example, after I hit this milestone, I achieved some great things, including pioneering an innovative living, care and lifestyle solution with my latest venture (冒险事业)—Odyssey Lifestyle Care Communities.



Odvssev celebrates life's journey and aims to provide affordable high-end permanent living arrangements, within a community setting that delivers increasing levels of care.

Built around a resort style environment, the Odyssey model has set an excellent example in the industry by demonstrating the power of putting people first.

As a passionate advocate for consumer-directed care models of service, I think the Government's recommendation of Australia adopting a rights-based system in their final report of the Royal Commission into Aged Care, is certainly a step in the right direction.

Odyssey's model is driven by a people-centred approach that places residents at the forefront of all our decisions, which is why we decided to incorporate and invest in technologies that ensure health and safety.

28. What does the underlined phrase "take stock of" in paragraph 2 mean?

A. Think of.

B. Look for.

C. Envy.

D. Praise.

29. Why do many people say over 50 is the best time of life?

A. They are more familiar with their surroundings.

B. They have less burden but more free time.

C. They have stronger desire to do new things.

D. They are paid much attention to.

30. What do we know about Odyssey Lifestyle Care Communities?

A. It is a research centre for the study of the old.

B. It provides part-time jobs for a community.

C. It is a department to adopt rights-based systems.

D. It offers good service at reasonable prices for the old.

- 31. Who is probably the author?
  - A. A person less than 50.
  - C. A staff member of Odyssey.
- B. A person in the government.
- D. A news reporter of a magazine.

D

UK summers are likely to regularly see temperatures above  $40^{\circ}$ C even if humanity manages to limit global warming to  $1.5^{\circ}$ C, meteorologists(气象学家) have warned.

The UK is already seeing increasingly extreme weather, with 2022 the third warmest, fifth wettest and eighth sunniest year on record—the first to fall into the top 10 for all three variables. Data published in *State of the UK Climate 2022* report revealed the average winter temperature for last year was 5.3%, which is 1.6% higher than the 1981 to 2010 average.

That makes December 2021 to February 2022 the fifth warmest winter on record, while the average temperature last summer was 14.8°C, 0.4°C above the 1981 to 2010 average.

Early August 2022 saw maximum temperatures hit 34°C on six continuous days, with five "tropical nights" above 20°C, making it one of the most significant heatwaves to affect southern England in the past 60 years, the report's authors said.

Comparing data from the Central England Temperature series, which goes back to 1772, the research found the early 21st century in this region has been  $0.5^{\circ}$ C to  $1^{\circ}$ C warmer than 1901 to 2000 and  $0.5^{\circ}$ C to  $1.5^{\circ}$ C warmer than 1801 to 1900.

Liz Bentley, chief executive of the Royal Meteorological Society, which publishes the report, said the world was already seeing extreme heat as a result of warming of 1.1°C to 1.2°C above pre-industrial levels.

"If you take that up by another  $0.3^{\circ}$ C, these(heatwaves) are just going to become much more intense—we're likely to see  $40^{\circ}$ C in the UK although we have never seen those kinds of temperatures(before)," she said.

"As we hit 1.5°C of global warming, that's going to not just become something that we see once or twice, it'll start to become something that we see on a much more regular basis." Mike Kendon, climate scientist at the Met Office and lead author of the report, said the figures indicated a new normal for the UK.

- 32. What does paragraph 2 intend to tell us?
  - A. The weather was not as wet as before.
  - B. The rise in temperature in winter is mild.
  - C. The weather has changed but not so serious.
  - D. Figures show signs of extreme weather.
- 33. What's the weather in early August 2022 like in the UK?
  - A. Extremely hot weather appeared in southern England.
  - B. Early August 2022 had only a few days' hot weather.
  - C. Six continuous days' extreme weather brought little harm.
  - D. It became the wettest season in the past 60 years or so.
- 34. Which of the following can best describe the extreme weather in the UK in future?
  - A. Periodic. B. Normal. C. Changeable. D. Rare.
- 35. What can be a suitable title for the text?
  - A. Extreme Weather Hit the UK

    B. What Extreme Weather Looks Like
- C. Where the Future Weather Will Go D. What We Can Do with Extreme Weather 第二节 (共 5 小题;每小题 2.5 分,满分 12.5 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后的选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

As a registered dietitian, I have some go-to healthy-eating tips that I depend on when people want to eat more healthfully. 36 . To make healthy-eating habit changes more

me years to
Once a
"Take:
The wo
inspired me
All my
It was no g
bitterness o
41. A. descr

sustainable, I generally recommend that people choose two or three tips to kick-start their healthy-eating journey.

Skip drinks with added sugars. The Dietary Guidelines for Americans recommends that people limit their added sugar intake to less than 10% of their total calories. 37. Yet, the average intake of added sugars among US adults is far beyond the suggested amount.

Eat 2 to 3 servings of non-fried fish every week. The Dietary Guidelines for Americans suggests that most Americans eat at least 8 ounces of fish every week. 38. Fish eaters appear to live an average of 2.2 years longer than people who don't eat fish. This is linked to a number of other potential health benefits too.

Have a glass of milk every day. Milk isn't just for kids. A glass of milk is loaded with 13 essential nutrients, including bone-building calcium, protein and magnesium. 40.

- A. Add fruit to your midday snack
- B. Your meals are meant to be enjoyed
- C. Change highly processed meat for fresher options
- D. However, the majority of people are missing the mark
- E. For a 2,000-calorie diet, that means around 12 teaspoons of the sweet stuff
- F. All of my tips are simple to do and they won't require complicated methods
- G. Yet, nutritious as it is, only 20% of adults are drinking even one glass of this drink a day 第三部分 语言运用(共两节,满分 30 分)
- 第一节。(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I lost my sight when I was four. I can hardly 41 the brightness of sunshine.

It <u>42</u> to me that I might not have loved life so much if I hadn't been blind. I don't mean I would prefer to go without eyes. I <u>43</u> mean the loss of them made me more appreciate what I have.

Life asks a continuous series of 44 to reality. The hardest lesson was to 45 myself. When I say "belief in myself", I am not only talking about the kind of self-confidence that helps me down an unfamiliar staircase alone. But I mean something 46 than that; an assurance that I am, 47 imperfections, a real and positive person. It took me years to discover and 48 this assurance.

Once a man gave me a baseball. I thought he was kidding me. I was 49 and refused. "Take it with you," he 50 me, "and roll it around."

The words <u>51</u> in my head. By rolling the ball, I could listen where it went. This inspired me to achieve a goal I had thought <u>52</u>: playing baseball.

All my life, I have set different goals and tried to reach them. I had to learn my <u>53</u>. It was no good trying for something wildly out of reach, because that only invited the bitterness of <u>54</u>. I would fail sometimes but on average I made <u>55</u>.

41. A. describe	B. remember	C. assess	D. bear
42. A. mattered	B. happened	C. occurred	D. brought
43. A. barely	B. specially	C. simply	D. extremely
44. A. adjustments	B. commitments	C. appointments	D. assignments
45. A. apply to	B. rely on	C. believe in	D. disapprove of
46. A. faster	B. bigger	C. easier	D. better
47. A. in spite of	B. in addition to	C. out of	D. for the sake of

高三七调・英语 第6页(共8页)

新高考版

班级

姓名

得分

高三七调・英语 第5页(共8页)	高三七		英语	第 5	页(	# 8	页)
------------------	-----	--	----	-----	----	-----	----

48. A. change	B. strengthen	C. create	D. decrease
49. A. thrilled	B. shocked	C. amused	D. hurt
50. A. satisfied	B. urged	C. questioned	D. begged
51. A. stuck	B. passed	C. followed	D. buried
52. A. useless	B. fantastic	C. discouraging	D. impossible
53. A. faults	B. scores	C. advantages	D. limitations
54. A. failure	B. burden	C. ignorance	D. trouble
55. A. profit	B. fame	C. progress	D. record
第一节 (廿10 小斯	. 包小斯 1 5 分 港分	15 公)	

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

"A barbecue restaurant owner I know told me to come back on Monday, so as to leave the weekends to out-of-town visitors." said Huang Yang, a native of Zibo city in Shandong Province 56 works outside his hometown. He recently returned home for a visit and wanted to have some barbecue, 57 he failed to find seats in four different restaurants.

Thanks to social media recommendations, Zibo has gone viral on Chinese social media platforms. 58 (video) on sites such as Xiaohongshu show thousands of people traveling to the city to try its local barbecue, which they say 59 (wrap) in a pancake and has a "distinct taste".

Taking advantage of the barbecue craze, Zibo has gone all out to promote local tourism resources, while \_\_60\_\_ (work) to ensure the safety of visitors and the quality of tourism products. To provide visitors \_\_61\_\_ a happy experience, market regulators have carried out inspections on barbecue restaurants to ensure food safety. Police have increased \_\_62 number of patrol(巡逻) personnel to ensure visitors' safety. Railway authorities have even added two \_\_63\_\_ (addition) high-speed trains between the provincial capital Jinan and Zibo on weekends to meet the growing passenger demand. The local government now has released a map of barbecue joints and added 21 new bus routes \_\_64\_\_ (facilitate) urban transportation.

According to data from on-demand service platform Meituan, Zibo has seen an 800 percent increase in accommodation bookings for the upcoming holiday 65 (compare) to 2019, ranking first in Shandong Province in terms of growth rate.

# 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (满分15分)

最近,你班进行了一个参与家务劳动的调查,请你根据调查结果在你的博客上用英语写一篇博文。

每周做家务 1 小时以上	5%
每周做家务小于1小时	65 %
完全不参与家务劳动	30 %

# 要点包括:

- 1.调查结果;
- 2. 你的感受。

#### 注意:

- 1. 写作词数应为 80 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答

第二节 (满分25分)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

Everybody pushed him away. With a big black birthmark(胎记) on his face, Thomas never had any friends. He was lonely, as if the world could never see the light. He used to love acting dramas in front of his mother, but now, he thinks he does not have the right to do so with such appearance.

This terrible life has begun since Thomas went to school. However, everything changed since that evening.

Thomas was sitting on the chair, staring out of the window while trying to forget the names that his classmates had called him earlier at school. The tree outside was surrounded by dried, lifeless leaves, with branches lowering themselves to the ground. It was so quiet that only the sound of the wind blowing the leaves away could be heard. A knock on the door broke the silence. "Thomas, here's a letter for you." Mom said. Just as Thomas reached out for the letter, Mom immediately pulled it away and said, "Let me read it for you." Dear Thomas,

How are you? I know that you feel sad because of your birthmark, but you cannot change that. Therefore, instead of feeling bad for your appearance, you should stand up for yourself. Go to do astonishing things that would change everybody's thoughts about you. Prove yourself. I believe in you.

Regards, Aunt Janice

Thomas felt a wave of warmness in his heart. That night, he carried a smile on his face to his dreams. After that day, Thomas received more letters from relatives, encouraging him to be brave to do what he wanted. Mom would read out every single letter, each time with a lovely expression. Thomas realized that there were so many people caring and loving him. He heard a voice telling him that he should prove himself to the world.

With the encouragements, Thomas joined the drama class in his school. Unexpectedly, the whole school cheered for him and praised his acting skills. The teachers later signed him up to represent the school for an acting competition. Despite of his appearance, he got the first prize. His confidence grew. 注意:

- 1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;
- 2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。

With time going on, Thomas still received letters from relatives.

One day, Thomas went home from school and found Mom's bedroom door open.